
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Advisory Board/School Council Minutes 

February 14, 2025 
 
 
The Advisory Board/School Council met on 2-14-2025.  Mrs. Shumway 
reported the following:  
 
LRPS had its second School Improvement (SIP) visit from the Central 
office, and it went very well.  She explained the rubric that the visitors 
used to assess how well the teachers are doing.  The rubric assesses 
areas such as teacher clarity, student engagement, applying standards-
based instruction, challenging and rigorous instruction.  Feedback is 
provided to the administrative team who then lets the teachers know 
areas of strengths and areas of growth.  
 
Mrs. Shumway shared that the Teacher Recruitment Fair is coming up.  
Although our school allotment has not been given to schools yet, we do 
have some teacher vacancies for next year due to retirements and 
teachers moving out of district.   
 
Mrs. Shumway stated that LRPS is still trying to hire a custodian.  
Attempts have been made but we have not been able to find our third 
custodian for the building yet.  Interviews will continue until we have filled 
the position. 
 
Winter MAP growth was shared with the Advisory Board.  Mrs. Shumway 
shared a specific report known as the “Diamond Report”, which shows if 
grade levels met their expected growth on the MAP assessment.  We 
anticipate more growth once students take the Spring MAP assessment.  
Until this time, teachers will use current MAP data to strategically plan 
small groups to fill in any academic gaps. 
 


